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Students go to state meeting;
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The Goodland chapter of Family, Career 
and Community Leaders of America took 
19 high school students and three junior 
high students to the organization’s State 
Leadership Conference held on Sunday 
through Tuesday, April 3 to 5, at Wichita. 
The chapter advisor is Sarah Short.

Kansas awarded its first Parent of Year 
and Gennifer House received that award. 
Ian Bonsall was Member of the Year for 
District A. The junior parliamentary proce-
dure team of Amber Smith, Amber Perdew, 
Alicia Benevides, Ellie House and Zach-
ary Miller received a silver medal in the 
Students Taking Action with Recognition 
event competition.

The state meeting centered on the theme, 
“the Good, the Bad and the Ultimate.” 
There were Students Taking Action with 
Recognition events, track sessions and 
speakers. Chad Hymas was a keynote and 
track session speaker. Also presenting were 
Southeast of Saline, Jason Westerheide and 
Jamie Carlisle at track sessions.

Hymas became a quadriplegic at 27 from 
an accident. He is the president of his own 
communications company and an Internet 
marketing company. In July 2003 he set 
a world record by wheeling a personal 
marathon of over 500 miles from Salt Lake 
City to Las Vegas. He has published a book, 
“Soaring to New Heights.”

The Southeast of Saline chapter showed 
how to develop an attitude that will help 
make better members.

Jason Westerheide showed how to build 
a personal brand, promote chapter ac-
tivities and using social media and word 
of mouth.

Jamie Carlisle told participants to go 
for their dreams and become motivated to 
become better leaders.

Students Taking Action with Recognition 
events can be done in groups or as individu-
als. The events offer individual skill devel-
opment and application of learning through 
teams working to accomplish specific 
goals and competitive where performance 

is judged by a set of criteria. In parliamen-
tary procedure a team develops a working 
knowledge of parliamentary law the the 
ability to conduct a business meeting.

Students were entertained Monday night 
by Sheltered Reality. This is a group of 
drummers from all over the U.S. They teach 
messages about making positive choices, 
believing in yourself, being a friend and 
that doing good is fun.

Students attending the state meeting were 
Paige Seeger, Katelyn Coon, Audrey Titus, 
Bryan Guyer, Garrett Nemechek, Jamie 
Gittinger, Tiffany Charron, Smith, Benevi-
des, Perdew, Ellie House, Jarod Lake, Sloan 
Ruhs, Gage Owens, Ian Bonsall, Zach-
ary Miller, Erika Fyfe, Shyler Engelhardt, 
Kylee Samuelson, Tanner Helton, Xavier 
Colby and Aaron Avelar. Accompanying 
them them were Gennifer House, Lori 
Leonard, Charla Miller, Laurie Helton and 
Dick Short. Goodland High School gradu-
ates Julica Bonsall and Aaron Duell helped 
at the state meeting.

The Goodland High School and Grant Junior High students who went to the Family, Career and Community Leaders of 
America’s State Leadership Conference in Wichita earlier this month.                                                                      Photos by Sarah Short

Ian Bonsall (left) was chosen Member of the Year for 
District A. Gennifer House (above right) was chosen 
Parent of the Year and stands with her daughter, Ellie 
House (above left). Below is the junior parliamentary 
procedure team


